
BRANCHING OUT, GROWING TALL
HAND IN HAND, ONE AND ALL

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends.

At the beginning of this week all children watched our assembly 
about racism.  We were so proud of the children and how we they 
listened and took part.  Some of the questions children asked were 
very interesting and we are looking forward to approaching these 
and following up with answers next week.  Please see the next 
page in this newsletter for more information regarding our Equality, 
Diversity and Inclusion Working Party.

Your child’s report will be available for you to view from 5 pm 
today, please email school if you have any issues and we will be 
able to help you.

After the England win on Wednesday, I had a visit from some Year 
6 children who presented me with a persuasive letter.  They asked 
if we can celebrate on Monday by wearing football shirts if we 
win.  We discussed how we should celebrate no matter what the 
result as we are proud of the team.  The children then recognised 
that some children may want to wear the colours from another 
country as they may have strong connections.  Therefore, we 
decided that on Monday, all children will be able to wear a 
coloured accessory or top to celebrate the end of the Euros.  It 
has been a wonderful occasion and deserves recognition.  

I would like to apologise for some incorrect communications that 
have been sent out recently, I am sorry for the inconvenience it 
has caused, recent times are certainly starting to get to us and 
mistakes have been made.  

Thank you all so much for your support, it really means a lot to us.  
We count ourselves lucky to be able to teach you wonderful 
children and they keep us smiling!  

I wish you all a wonderful weekend,
Mrs Nairne

HANDSWORTH
NEWS

Click on either picture to see 
more Sports Day photos!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mRpcJ_x9CYBHjs9vjbFRMR9Iru8huVYr/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mRpcJ_x9CYBHjs9vjbFRMR9Iru8huVYr/view?usp=sharing


In last week’s newsletter we discussed our commitment and dedication towards becoming 
an anti-racist school.  This week, the children have watched an assembly in which we 

explained the importance of what we are doing here.  The information above was shared 
with all children and we talked about how we are all learning and how we are all listening.  

Thank you for your support and for discussing this with your children at home.  We will 
continue to work together. Next week we will share another assembly where we address 

concerns or issues.  The children has so many comments and questions!  They so desperately 
want to understand and learn more. Children must not be afraid to ask questions and we 

must not feel uncomfortable discussing race.  Everyone in our school community deserves to 
feel happy, cared for and safe and that will always be our number one priority. 

Why are 
people 
racist? 

Is there a way 
we can 

help to stop 
racism? 

Sometimes people 
get my name wrong, 

what should I do?

We would like to invite parents and carers to 
be part of our EDI Working Party.  The working 

party was established last year and have 
been meeting regularly, we would like to 

include the whole community.  Please email 
the school office if you are interested.



Reception’s first class trip!
Reception class went to 
Epping Forest where we 
learned about different 
types of minibeasts and 

used our senses to explore 
the forest. Thanks so much 
to the parents who helped 

us.



Reception 
have been 

writing 
about the 
minibeasts 
they saw 

in the 
forest 

yesterday.

Year 1 have 
been 

writing 
about 

whales!  
Some really 
interesting 
information 

here!

Friends





It’s not just the 
children who 

love Sports Day!

Thank you to 
the Handsworth 

Team for 
making it so 

special for our 
children.



Thank you Miss Walter and Dale!
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WB: 12TH JUL

The purpose of Star of the Week  is for us to have the 
opportunity to celebrate every child in our community 
specifically. We encourage everyone to celebrate what is 
wonderful about that child. Children do not need to do 
anything to earn Star of the Week – each child deserves it and 
they will each get a turn.

If your child is Star of the Week we encourage you to ask them 
to repeat to you some of the positive statements their 
classmates and teachers make about them and add your 
own! 


